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Minutes of the Staff Side of the Joint Consultation and Negotiation Committee and the Trust Board- 18.12.2001.

Present:
Staff Side



C Birch, Unison

D Cobley, RCM

T Crawford, UCATT

M Davies, ACB




C Farmer, MSF

M Lea, RCM

T Lovatt, CSP

J Meadows, RCN

M Stevens, AEEU

N Williams, RCN


Trust Board

R Farmer, Chairman




V Godfrey, Non Executive Director

D Goodwin, Director of Finance

K Holbourn, Director of Nursing

G Lavender, Non Executive Director



J Park, Director of Operations



E Partridge, Non Executive Director

S Yates, Chief Executive

Also Present:



S Clayton, Training & Development Manager



J Workman, Personnel Manager

Apologies for Absence:



M Donald, Director of Corporate Development 

J Felmingham, Medical Director

S Flanagan, RCN, FTO



D Newton, Non Executive Director

1  INTRODUCTION

Mr Farmer welcomed JCNC members and confirmed that group work on the CHI report would be followed by discussion on bullying and harassment at work.

2  GROUP REPORTS

GROUP 1 – Health & Safety / Risk Management

Group 1 reported that they had discussed ways to engage staff in these issues.  Close staff involvement in priority setting would be important in the face of limited resources as would a clearer strategy of where we were going and the progress already made.

The concept of the ‘fair blame culture’ was raised.  It was noted that the Trust did not lightly discipline staff and wished to put an emphasis on learning.

The need for consultant staff to act as leaders in this area was noted.

Joint training was in place, but could be developed further.  

GROUP 2 – HR Strategy and Structure

Group 2 reported that they had discussed the development of an HR Strategy.  This had been considered by the Organisational Development Group.  A redraft would require staff side input and wide consultation before coming to the Trust Board probably in the summer of 2002.

The challenges set by the Working Time Regulations and the New Deal had been reviewed, but it was noted that for most staff the length and spread of hours was less of an issue than intensity of work and the simple fact that increasing workloads meant that a good job could not be done.  It had been reported that, in some areas, staff were leaving the Trust for lower grades with NHS Direct because of work/life balance issues.

GROUP 3 – Education, Training and CPD

Group 3 reported that they had discussed both the current situation, and the action needed to progress key training issues identified in the CHI action plan; Consultant appraisal, CPD generally, clinical supervision for nursing staff, providing and monitoring mandatory training and customer care training.  

It was recognized that Consultant appraisal was a national requirement and training was due to take place shortly, however, it was felt that appraisal for Consultants should reflect a similar philosophy as appraisal for  non-medical staff, particularly in identifying resources for training and decisions on study leave.  The group noted the quantity of training taken up by clinical professions, and availability of external training to meet CPD needs, however, staff release for training was felt to be the main difficulty.  Clinical supervision was known to be taking place in some areas not in others, and the group felt models for clinical supervision could equally apply to other professional groups.  The group recognized the importance of mandatory training, but identified lack of resources for staff release as the main barrier to attendance.  The group noted that whilst customer care training is available as an NVQ and provided in-house according to need, it was insufficient due to lack of in-house resource to deliver training.     
3  BULLYING AND HARASSMENT

A short presentation on the employee opinion survey results on harassment (attached) was followed by wide discussion.  The following points were made:

a. Reductions in harassment should result in reductions in sickness absence.  A pilot study could, perhaps be undertaken in one directorate.


b. Policy awareness and joint training should be improved further.


c. Upward/360 degree appraisal should be considered.


d. The results of investigations into allegations of harassment including any disciplinary action taken should be made known to the complainant.  A change to the disciplinary policy to allow this would be discussed by JCNC.


e. Very few cases of alleged harassment were reported to Senior Management or Personnel.  Given the results of the employee opinion survey, this might reflect a worry about reporting harassment rather than a low level of cases.  It was felt that more cases are probably reported to Occupational Health. 


f. Reports on this issue should be received by the Trust Board.

4  CLOSING REMARKS

Mr Farmer thanked all present for their contribution to a set of excellent, useful discussions.

